
FRIENDS OF THE IRRIGON LIBRARY 

PO Box 63 – Irrigon, OR 97844 – friendsoŌheirrigonlibrary@gmail.com     

Notes from 8/28/24 MeeƟng 

 

In aƩendance: 
Shirley David  gkdavid@bmi.net 
Nancy Cano  NancyhiaƩ@msn.com  
Renate Meakins rlmeakins@hotmail.com  
Tera Tollar teratolar.Ʃ@gmail.com 
Kathy Street kstreet@otld.org  
Bill Kuhn 
Crystal 
Rachel Newport Rachel.newport@hotmail.com  
 
 
Commencement 
MeeƟng called to order 6:17 p.m. in the MeeƟng Room at the Irrigon Library. 
 
The meeƟng was posted on the Irrigon Facebook page to aƩract new members and the public.  
 
Dolly Parton’s ImaginaƟon Library Program 
Morrow County has been involved with the Dolly Parton ImaginaƟon program for approximately 7-8 
years now.  Kathy advises the State has set it up directly with the ImaginaƟon foundaƟon and the Rippy 
FoundaƟon will be replaced by United Way to assist with the funding.  Through donaƟons to the Dolly 
Parton program, Friends of the Irrigon Library manages those funds to cover the postage of the Morrow 
County program.   Lamb Weston will make another donaƟon of approximately $5,000. in October to the 
Dolly Parton FoundaƟon. 
 
Kathy goes through a database every month to check to see if parƟcipants have moved out of the 
Morrow County area.  Kathy someƟmes tries to track down parƟcipants for those where noƟce is 
received of potenƟal address change.  Kathy is always searching for new parƟcipants through inquiries to 
the schools, libraries and daycare programs.   
 
A huge shout out to Kathy Street for promoƟng the Morrow County Dolly Parton ImaginaƟon Library 
program! 
 
Scholarship Recipient Update 
Selene Roldan has now forwarded the necessary informaƟon from Treasure Valley Community College so 
a leƩer will be draŌed and the scholarship monies to be forwarded by the end of next week. 
 
Fundraising 
Renate obtained informaƟon on the Booster Club; they do an event in March so we will keep our events 
in the Fall.  We will request the library site be updated to reflect the FOIL Book and Bake Sale on October 



18, 2024, and October 19, 2024, and the FOIL Book-Bake-Holiday Vendor-Raffle Event on November 14. 
2025 and November 15, 2025, on the library calendar.  
 
We will go over the TRCI bakery order form during the next meeƟng and make a final decision on the 
bake sale goods for the October 2024 event. 
 
We sƟll need to contact the high school to secure a volunteer group (Key Club, Band, FFA or sports team) 
to assist with bringing books to the Library meeƟng room from ACH and from the Library meeƟng room 
back to ACH.  Once we secure a group to assist, Renate can meet the group at ACH late aŌernoon 
10/17/24 and we will be able to sort through the books to determine sale books and donaƟon books.  
We also need to see if one of the high school groups will commit to quarterly, or perhaps alternaƟng 
between groups quarterly, for book movement from the Library to ACH. 
 
Renate has draŌed a leƩer for donaƟon requests which the group reviews.  Renate also has a parƟal 
quote for t-shirts and totes from Farm City Screen PrinƟng (they did the watermelon fesƟval prints) but 
we need an esƟmate on product quality differences.  Kathy said the Library District uses AJs for their 
prinƟng needs, i.e., Summer reading program, and that AJs is very helpful. 
 
Shirley reports the previous TV raffle was challenging and there was a lengthy period of Ɵme before 
obtaining a certain number of Ɵckets sold prior to the actual raffle.  Once the goal was finally met, the 
winner was drawn at the subsequent book sale.   
 
Previously, Walmart was a regular donaƟon sponsor but this past year this has changed, and Walmart 
did not give any donaƟons to support the raffles at the Watermelon FesƟval.  Kathy suggests using the 
Watermelon FesƟval to distribute books during the parade as people will be milling around closely.   
 
Friends of the Irrigon Library Community Display at the Library (“lifeƟme” membership) 
Discussion regarding the LifeƟme Membership donaƟon for Friends of the Irrigon Library.   Kathy said 
there were “fish” sold for support of the Library but the list is rather short and is wondering if it was the 
complete list.  The idea stalled when it was found that the cost of doing it was more than the donaƟons 
received.  Suggested that an art design with just a plaque may be the way to go.   Kathy says about 15 
people are currently on the list of donators.  Discussion with regard to the cost of lifeƟme membership 
with mulƟple donaƟon levels: PlaƟnum, Gold, Bronze, First EdiƟon, etc.   Need to have further research 
and discussion as to what is anƟcipated for the number of memberships to be sold.  Perhaps one large 
fish with names being engraved on the fish scales, different size scales to disƟnguish the donaƟon 
amount. 
 
ConƟnued discussion regarding the movement of 26% of savings into a term CD with either Doug Barack, 
Bank of EO or HAPO.  We will make inquiries to determine what is the minimum and maximum for a 
501C non-profit. 
 
Friends of the Oregon Trail District possible transiƟon from Friends of the Irrigon Library to Friends of 
the Morrow County Libraries 
Shirley said we are looking for members from the enƟre District; those residing in Boardman, Ione, 
Heppner could parƟcipate via Zoom for meeƟngs and events could be held in different locaƟons. Bill said 
there may be a few people in Heppner but their Friends of the Library group had previously disbanded as 
the remaining members are now elderly.  Discussion as to what needs to be sent out to potenƟal new 
members, i.e. what is the vision and purpose of FOIL; are we just seeking assistance with events?  



RecruiƟng is always challenging and Bill notes that promoƟon of Irrigon Friends to other groups would 
be hard and all agree that a name change would have to occur.  Would a name change also require a 
501C change?  Boardman and Heppner have not been bringing books to Irrigon as there are very few 
book excesses in the other library locaƟons.  The author event may be a means to aƩract new members 
and perhaps The Loop could assist with transportaƟon.   
 
Future Library Expansions 
Kathy shares that the architect should be providing plans for larger libraries in Boardman and Heppner in 
the very near future.  The site study for the Master Facility Plans will take about 9 months for plan 
receipt. 
 
Next MeeƟng 
Wednesday, September 25, 2024, at 6:30 p.m. in the MeeƟng Room at the Irrigon Library. 
 
Conclusion 
This meeƟng concluded at 6:53 p.m. 
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